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November 2, 2019

Eric Babson

babson@math.ucdavis.edu

1094 Cragmont Avenue

Berkeley CA, 94708

Dear Mr President:

I am concerned about human rights. Systematic abuse of children

for political ends was once only a foreign policy issue but for the past

two years the US government has itself become an offender. The child

separation policies first promulgated by you and General Sessions have so

degraded US moral norms that any horror now seems possible. This episode

has been remarkable for its incompetence, bad faith and evil intent. The

incompetence was clear immediately in the failure to even have a system

to track children with yet another attempt to satisfy Judge Sabraw with

an accounting last month. The bad faith was apparent in that it was only

delivered hours before his six month deadline. Even the political hacks you

installed have balked at the evil intent in your arbitrary round ups leading

to the firings of Nielsen, Alles, Grady, Vitiello and Mitnick and now the vain

attempt of Acting Secretary McAleenan to resign without simply leaving

the office empty. The thousands of young lives you have destroyed will

haunt the country.

Please assure me that you will resign.

I am very proud to be a US resident and a large part of that derives

from our human rights.

Sincerely,

Eric Babson


